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Last Days of Summer, (sigh).....

Sunday August 3rd, Tour of Air Museum at Meacham Field, courtesy of Doc Lambert
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CTV Board Members

CTV Officers 2014

Scott Wheeler  
Board Member (Term 13/15)

wheelfs@gmail.com  • 817-429-5913

u

donald hickman
Board Member (Term 13/15)

donaldlhickman@sbcglobal.net
u

don WellS  
IPP (Term 13/14)
dfw73vette@att.net; 

u

rick WatSon
Board Member (Term 13/14)
rickandkaren@mindspring.com

u

don littlefield
Jr. Board Member (Term 13/14)

z06don@gmail.com

david Gill: President
dogill80@sbcglobal.net

u

carlanne hickman: Vice President
chickma101@sbcglobal.net

u

michelle aGGaS: Secretary
mlaggas@gmail.com

u

 raley Smith: Treasurer
rsmith1203@att.net

u

 Glenda mcmahan: NCCC Governor
glenda-gm@att.net

u

 douG mcmahan: Webmaster
macsvettes@att.net

www.cowtownvettes.org

u

paul jackSon: Newsletter Editor 
CTV_Newsletter@yahoogroups.com

Jo Anne Smith
Membership / Welcome Chairperson
ctv-membership@yahoogroups.com

Robert & Rhonda Stevens
2007 Coupe
Jim Swanson
2011 Convertible
Brad Schneider
2007 Yellow Coupe

1sttime visitors

Although I did not 
attend this year's 
NCCC convention in 
Savanna, reports re-
ceived from friends is 
indication enough to 

conclude that this year’s event was 
an unqualified success. I hope every-
one had as much fun as their writings 
imply. Next year's convention will be 
held in the Pocono's (Pennsylvania) 
at about this same time of the year. 
Update your calendar and begin your 
plans.

The usually hot and quiet (from a 
Cowtown perspective) summer was 
anything but. Two cruises in July and 
a great pool party (courtesy of the 
Hoaldridge’s) in August did not let 
the heat keep us away. September 
and October are very busy months 
with preparation and conduct of two 
of Cowtown's most important events; 
the TMS Autocross and the October 
car show. Volunteer head counts are 
down this year which places the suc-
cess of these events at risk. Anyone 
can volunteer. Everyone should vol-
unteer. It is up to us. From personal 
experience, I can promise you that 
if you volunteer for something for 
which you know nothing, you will 
learn something and you will not re-
ceive one iota of criticism. I promise 
you that you will work and you will 
have fun.

At September's meeting and in accor-
dance with club bylaws, I will ask for 
nominations for Cowtown's Governor. 
In October, the process of electing 
club officers for 2015 will begin. The 
bylaws presented at the August meet-
ing are also at hand. Whether or not 
we will vote on them is still a topic 
of discussion so is at this time tenta-
tive and might be postponed another 
month. This does not impact the club 
since the effective date of enactment 
of the bylaws changes is January 1, 
2015. The bylaws committee is work-
ing very hard to see that these chang-
es are properly implemented with the 
absence of any ambiguity.

And as always.........

Save the wave

David Gill
2014 President
dogill80@sbcglobal.net

PRESIDENT’S REPORT

mEmbERShIP REPORT

new members Joe Ratliff
2014 Red Convertible w/Red Interior

September 2014
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

October 2014
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

Bold italic type denotes CTV events * Denotes required attendance and participation for 100%er Award eligibility

Bold italic type denotes CTV events * Denotes required attendance and participation for 100%er Award eligibility

items top items x= -3.9081  y= -6.925 in
           bot items x= -3.9081  y= -2.434 in

Eureka Springs 
Corvette 
Weekend

* Membership
Meeting - 7:30 pm 

Best Western, 
South Ft Worth

NCCC CMTC / 
SJCC; LS Auto-
cross @ TBD

NCM 1-Lap of Ken-
tucky – Artisans 

& Musicians Tues 
thru Sat 

NCCC TV  
Events; LS 

Autocross @ 
Waco 

NCCC CMTC / 
SJCC; LS Auto-
cross @ TBD

====================

Board Meeting
LOW-DOWN DEADLINE

====================

*13th Annual 
All Corvette 
Car Show

International 
Skeptics Day

NCCC CTCC Events; 
LS Autocross @ 

Waco

National 
Frankenstein 

Day

TMS RACING 
EVENTS - Practice 

Sessions thru Friday

NCCC CTCC Events; 
LS Autocross @ 

Waco

Cookie Month

* Membership
Meeting - 7:30 pm 

Best Western, 
South Ft Worth

Sewing 
Machine 

Day
9/11 Events

NCCC Nat'l 
Committee 
Meetings

NCCC Nat'l 
Committee 
Meetings

====================

Board Meeting
LOW-DOWN DEADLINE

====================

* 18th Annual 
Super Speedway 
Weekend NCCC

* 18th Annual 
Super Speedway 
Weekend NCCC

National 
Comic Book 

Day

NCCC OCCC / SCCC 
Events LS @ OKC 
Sheriff's Facility

* 18th Annual 
Super Speedway 
Weekend NCCC

NCCC OCCC / SCCC 
Events LS @ OKC 
Sheriff's Facility

Better Breakfast Month

days top items x= -3.025  y= -6.3497 in
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CTV Committees 2014
CTV Committees 2014 CTV Committees 2014

audit

kim West: chairperson

kdcwest@sbcglobal.net

u
car ShoW

jack Gandy: chairperson

jgandy55@att.net

fred procter: co-chairperson

u
charitieS

jane Buehler: chairperson

buehler8721@gmail.com

cory armes: co-chairperson

u
ctv cruiSer

donald hickman: chairperson

donaldlhickman@sbcglobal.net

u
equipment

donald littlefield: chairperson

 z06don@gmail.com

u
loGo merchandiSe

karen Watson: chairperson

rickandkaren@mindspring.com

u
memBerShip/Welcome

jo anne Smith: chairperson

josmith619@att.net

donna forsythe: co-chairperson

u
ctv hiStorian

mary pittman: chairperson

marypittman@hotmail.com

mid-america

james West: chairperson

jnk69vette@sbcglobal.net

u
nccc eventS

rick Watson: chairperson

rickandkaren@mindspring.com

<open>: co-chairperson

u
national corvette muSeum

kim West: ambassador

kwest1@drhorton.com

u
neWSletter

paul jackson: chairperson

CTV_Newsletter@yahoogroups.com

u
neWSletter diStriBution

robert Geyer: chairperson

geyerdrill@aol.com

u
parliamentarian

john armes: chairperson

armesgs@gmail.com

u
SocialS

carlanne hickman: chairman

chickma101@sbcglobal.net

pat Gill: co-chairperson

u
texaS motor SpeedWay

rick Garabedian: chairperson

rgarab1@yahoo.com

Scott Wheeler: co-chairperson

u
timinG

candy Beck: chairperson

candy.beck@sbcglobal.net

Becky clark: co-chairperson

vIcE PRESIDENT REPORT
 
  In spite of the heat 
of August Cowtown 
members and guests 
were busy enjoy-
ing their Corvettes 
and fellowship with 
each other.  Fifty-five 
adults and 3 children 

met at the Air Museum at Meacham 
Field on Sunday, August 3, to tour 
the museum and grounds.  Doc Lam-
bert and other docents led groups 
around the exhibits and airplanes 
while thoroughly describing what was 
shown.  Following the tour we were 
allowed to have a picture taken of 
our Corvette parked beside a plane 
of our choosing.  Lunch at Boston’s 
on Western Center followed the tour.   
A big THANK YOU goes to Doc and 
his docents for such an enjoyable 
morning.

  Due to a previous commitment, 
Donald and I were unable to attend 
the End of Summer Pool Party on 
Saturday, August 9, at the home of 
Larry and Sylvia Hoaldridge.  From all 
accounts it seems we missed a really 
great party.  Nothing beats eating 
great food, visiting with friends, cool-
ing off in the pool, and celebrating 
the end of summer.  I cannot thank 
Larry and Sylvia enough for all the 
work they did to host this party but 
here’s a SPECIAL THANK YOU for 
your gracious hospitality.

  September is just around the corner 
and this means it is time for one of 
Cowtown’s biggest and most antici-
pated events of the year.  On Septem-
ber 20 and 21 we will be hosting the 
18th Annual Super Speedway Week-
end at Texas Motor Speedway.  This 
will be the 100%er event for Septem-
ber.  Workers and drivers are needed 
to make this event a successful one.  
Drivers from out of state and the area 
will be coming to this autocross and 
your help is needed to make them 
feel welcomed.  It is also an oppor-
tunity for you to really experience the 
driving potential of your Corvette.  

Laps on the oval track are offered on 
Sunday morning even if you are not 
racing.  

You can also capture a photo of your 
Corvette in the winner’s circle of TMS.  
Come join in the fun and see what 
autocross racing is all about.

  With cooler weather hopefully com-
ing in October we are looking forward 
to the annual car show on Saturday, 
October 18th.  This is the 100%er 
event for October and is an event 
that is well attended by Cowtown 
members as well as members from 
other Corvette clubs in the area.  It’s 
not too early to start getting your car 
prepared for this show.  Participating 
cars from all generations can be seen 
and many have outstanding modi-
fications that really set them apart.  
Come show YOUR car and bring fam-
ily and friends to see how diverse the 
Corvette family can be.

  I am still working on events for 
November and will hopefully have 
something finalized soon.  Please 
mark your calendars for the Annual 
Awards Banquet and Holiday Party 
to be held on Saturday, December 
6th from 6PM until 11PM at the Radis-
son Hotel Fossil Creek.  Seating is 
limited to 88 people and 6 guests 
are already listed (2 Marines and 4 
from Bruce Lowrie).  This leaves 82 
openings for Cowtown members and 
guests.  Receipt of your check/cash 
will be your reservation and I will 
begin accepting payment at the meet-
ing in September.  Your check will not 
be processed until AFTER the event 
to allow for any cancellation refunds.  

Carlanne Hickman
2014 Vice President
chickma101@sbcglobal.net

cElEbRaTIONS

09/02 - cliff Griffith
09/03 - ruth marie nice
09/04 - karl Samuel
09/04 - paul (p.j.) jackson
09/04 - doris johnson
09/04 - audrey Samuel
09/08 - michelle aggas
09/16 - lonnie mears, jr.
09/16 - jack Winter
09/21 - frank testa
09/22 - connie mccrary
09/23 - nancy dick
09/25 - jack rogers

09/03 - Scott & mo Wheeler
09/05 - ray & denice kaspar
09/06 - larry & mary yrigoyen
09/10 - john & jan Brefczynski
09/14 - Steve & rhonda Weible
09/16 - Gene & marti price
09/18 - dustin & michelle duey
09/27 - raley & joanne Smith
09/28 - don & karyn fowler

A 100%’er AWARD is presented annually to each couple or single who 
attends at least 11 of 12 monthly membership meetings and a 100%er 
designated Club event at least 9 of 10 months, February through Novem-
ber.  The following list includes the names of all club members who are 
still qualified for a 100%er award as of the end of August.  If your name 
is not on this list, I show that you have missed at least 2 meetings or at 
least 2 of the 100%er events during the first eight months of 2014.  If 
your name is not on this list and you think it should be please contact 
me as soon as possible at CTV-Membership@yahoogroups.com.

George & Michelle Aggas Doug & Glenda Mcmahan
David & Becky Clark Fred & Margaret Proctor
Jim & Donna Forsythe Carol Savage & Jim Jones
Robert & Cydnie Geyer Raley & JoAnne Smith
David & Patricia Gill Tony Sokoloski
Donald & Carlanne Hickman Scott & Mo Wheeler
Doc Lambert John & Shawna Williams

100%aWaRDS

Jo Anne Smith
Membership / Welcome Chairperson
ctv-membership@yahoogroups.com

mailto:ctv-membership@yahoogroups.com
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cOWTOWN cRUISER

If you missed Doug and Glenda McMahan’s 
“Blue Shiner Cruise” July 24-27, 2014, you 
missed a whole lot of fun.  Doug and Glenda 
always put together well organized and in-
teresting cruises.  I enjoyed the Hemi Hide-
out west of Houston, and the laps we were 
able to complete at the Circuit of America’s 

Track East of Austin were unbelievable.  Great job Doug 
and Glenda.

During the past month Carlanne and I spent some time 
traveling through the southeastern part of the United States.  
We were able to obtain cruiser points for the Chunky River 
in Mississippi and the Sugarnoochee River in Alabama.  I 
have to say that the people in the south sure know how to 
name their rivers.  We had a lot of fun and acquired many 
cruiser points.

2014 Cruiser Competition, 2014 Cruiser Packets are avail-
able electronically or in paper form.  Always remember 
the cruiser program is about getting out and enjoying your 
Corvette.  If you haven’t started collecting points yet it is not 
too late.  They add up fast. To make the Cruiser Program a 
success, we need members to suggest places to go and to 
sponsor cruises for the coming year.  Cruises don’t have to 

be for a whole weekend, they can be short 
½ day or all day trips for lunch, dinner, 
events, shopping, or just seeing some-
thing unique.  If you have a destination 
in mind, we’ll help you plan a route.  

As always, please check the Cruiser Schedule at http://cow-
townvettes.org/CCP/cruisersch.html for upcoming cruises 
and any last minute changes.

2014 Annual Vette Photo 
Contest, don’t forget to cap-
ture your Vette in interest-
ing or unusual places for the 
“What I Saw Along the Way” 
photo contest.

    Donald Hickman            ...keep on cruisin’  
2014 Cruiser Chairperson   
donaldhickman@sbcglobal.net

blUE ShINER cRUISE

We had the pleasure of hosting the Blue Shiner Cruise, 
a 4-day, 3-night cruise at the end of July.  We departed 
Cracker Barrel in Burleson with 17 Corvettes and 33 
participants, 7 of which were guests.  Our targeted 
feature event for today was a tour and tasting at the 
Blue Bell Creamery in Brenham, TX.  As much as I 
dislike cruising down the interstate, we departed on 
I-35 and headed south to just north of Waco were 
we headed down the backroads thru Marlin.  After a 
quick pit stop, we enjoyed some very scenic and fun 
backroads before coming into Brenham.  We treated 
ourselves like kids today, we toured and ate our Blue 
Bell Ice Cream before eating a late lite lunch at Must 
be Heaven.  After lunch, several walked around town, 
shopped, some gathered cruiser points and several 
headed back to the pool at the hotel. That evening we 
had a private room reserved at Earnie’s All American 
Bistro for some great italian food.

Friday morning we headed out early again with two 
feature stops for the day; with another Vette which had 
driven down to join us.  Our first stop was just west of 
Houston at the Hemi Hideout, yes Mopars!  This is a 
private collection of some unique and special mopars 
along with tractors, hundreds of neon signs of yester-
year and even a 100 million year old tortoise fossil; 
believed to be the only one in the world.  it started 
with us dropping our passengers off at the front door, 
we parked our Vettes and they shuttled the drivers 
up to the front door via golf cart.  We spent a couple 
of hours here enjoying John’s special facility, his col-
lection, not to mention his many stories - check out 
our website for more details and tons of photos.  We 
departed the Hemi Hideout west and south to Shiner 
Texas, where we were to enjoy a tour and tasting at the 
Spotzel Brewery (Shiner beer).  However, we headed 
to the Sunken Gardens (healthy buffet) for lunch so 
we weren’t enjoying beer on an empty stomach ;)  The 
cruise had another 100+ miles scheduled on the back 
roads however, popular vote won out and we headed 
back to the hotel in La Grange to enjoy another late 
afternoon in the pool.  Later that evening, we head 
back to Flatonia (about 25 miles away) to Robert’s Steak 
Housefor dinner setup in a private room.

Saturday we headed out from La Grange over towards 
San Marcos, where our lodging was for the tonight.  
Before we went to the hotel, we were setup to tour 
Dick’s Classic Car Garage; an amazing facility with a 
very amazing collection of automobiles from carriages 
to the ‘50s.  The collection included a couple of boat tail 
Auburns, a Tucker and several others most of us had 
never even heard of, all fully documented.  From there, 
we headed to the hotel to check in, freshen up a bit 
and head over to the quaint little town of  Gruene, TX; 
along with 7 other members joining us.  This time of 
year is crazy in Gruene with the river rafting however, 

several enjoyed shopping in the little shops while oth-
ers enjoyed live music in the oldest dance hall in Texas.  
We ate dinner at the Gristmill Restaurant, one of our 
favorites down in that part of the country.  Afterwards, 
you were on your own to head back to San Marcos to 
the hotel; many enjoyed another evening in the pool.

Sunday, our only feature was a visit to the Circuit of 
the Americas (COTA); the only full-time F1 Race Track 
in the USA; which is only 3 years old this fall.  Ever 
since we enjoyed our first F1 race at this facility back 
in 2012, my goal was to someday drive our Corvette 
on this awesome track, even if just parade laps.  The 
deal wasn’t fully finalized until the week we departed 
on the cruise but it did happen :)  We arrived at the 
track and met up with additional Cowtown members 
and a few members from San Jacinto Corvette Club 
(Houston) who I had invited to join us; we were now 
up to 32 Corvettes and one M3.  Cameron (tour guide) 
took us via a double-decker tour bus around the huge 
facility, with focus stops at turn 11, turn 1 and the 
grandstands.  He gave us a great run down of F1 and 
the other events that are held there along with lots 
of facts about the facility.  We then proceeded to the 
Tower, a 251’ structure which is the only place you can 
view the entire 3.5 track which consists of 9 right hand 
and 11 left hand turns; awesome views.  From there we 
headed back to the main gate where our lap leader, Eric 
(professional driver & instructor) took us thru tunnel 2 
to the garage / pit area.  We split up into three groups 
so the experience would be better for everyone, rather 
than one large grouping.  The track was amazing from 
the tours to the turns and the tower but nothing (and 
I mean nothing) can explain the view and the fun we 
had on these laps around this 3.5 mile track; simply 
amazing!!!  After everyone (both drivers in each car - 
that wanted to drive) enjoyed laps, we headed out as 
one large group to take a group photo; we managed to 
get 26 of the Corvettes to join us for the photo.  This 
was the end of the cruise and as you exited tunnel 2, 
you were on your own to get back home.  Be sure to 
check out the six event pages on our club website for 
lots more pictures, videos and information.  In clos-
ing, Glenda and I would like to thank everyone that 
participated for all four days down to just for Sunday; 
we had a great time and hope you did as well.

As a follow-up, as part of the agreement to let us en-
joy laps, each person will be purchasing a ticket to a 
return event for 2014, either the SVRA event the 2nd 
weekend of October or the F1 race the first weekend 
of November.  If you didn’t get a chance to join us for 
the laps, we can probably get you in on the special 
pricing for either of these return event; contact me.

Doug & Glenda McMahan
Blue Shiner Cruise Sponsors
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blue Shiner cruise blue Shiner cruise

  ---------------------------------------  Bluebell   -------------------------------------  

----- HH Shiner ---------------------------------------------------------------

----- HH Shiner --------------------------------------------------------------------------------

----- COTA ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

----- COTA ----------------------------------

  ---------------------------------------  DCCM - Gruene   -------------------------------------  

---------------------------------------
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SW Region clubs
SW Region clubs

BraZoS river corvette cluB (BRCC)
Granbury, TX • SW-540

u

cen-tex corvette cluB (CTCC)
Waco, TX • SW-200

u

corvette cluB of oklahoma city (CCOC)
Oklahoma City, OK • SW-468

u

corvette cluB of texaS (CCT)
Dallas, TX • SW-074

u

corvette oWnerS aSSociation  
of South texaS (COAST)
San Antonio, TX • SW-143

u

coWtoWn vetteS (CTV)
Fort Worth, TX • SW-055

u

eaSt texaS corvette cluB (ETCC)
Lufkin, TX • SW-577

u

lonGhorn corvette cluB (LCC)
Austin, TX • SW-207

u

mid-coaSt corvette cluB (MCCC)
Lake Jackson, TX • SW-170

u

north texaS vetteS (NTV)
Fort Worth, TX • SW-555

u

oklahoma city corvette cluB (OCCC)
Oklahoma City, OK • SW-131

u

San jacinto corvette cluB (SJCC)
Houston, TX • SW-063

u

Sun citieS corvette cluB (SCCC)
Albuquerque, NM • SW-085

u

texaS competition  
corvette cluB (TCCC) 
McGregor, TX • SW-569

u

texaS corvette  
motorSportS cluB (TCMC)

Houston, TX • SW-568
u

tejaS vetteS (TV)
Plano, TX • SW-163

u

texaS outlaWS corvette cluB (TOCC)
Graham, TX • SW-198

u

tin hall toyS (THT)
Santa Fe, TX • SW-392

u

tulSa vette Set (TVS)
Tulsa, OK • SW-248

Flyers for these events can be found at http://ncccswregion.org/schedule.html

2014 SANCTIONED COMPETITION SCHEDULE

DATE LOCATION EVENT CLUB

Sep 12-13 St Louis, MO NATIONAL MEETINGS Nat’l

Sep 20-21

Texas Motor 1st CHOICE Weekend - 7 LS Autocross Events CTV

Speedway 1st CHOICE Weekend - 5 LS Autocross Events (BRCC)

Ft Worth, TX Texas Motor Speedway - Laps on the Oval Sunday Morning

Sep 20 Ft Worth, TX
SWR GOVERNOR’S MEETING - 8 PM @ Hampton Inn on I-35 (just 
south of Texas Motor Speedway)

SWR

Sep 27-28
OKC, OK 1st CHOICE - 6 LS Autocrosses CCOC

Sheriff’s Facility 1st CHOICE - 7 LS Autocrosses SCCC

Oct 4-5
Grand Sport 
Speedway 

Hitchcock, TX

non-sanctioned DE Lapping Event on Friday the 3rd

1st CHOICE - 7 LS Autocrosses SJCC

1st CHOICE - 7 LS Autocrosses CMCT

Oct 18-19
OKC, OK 1st CHOICE - ? Autocross Events at Sheriff’s Facility COAST

Noble, OK 1st CHOICE - ? Drag Events @ Thunder Valley in Noble OCCC

Oct 25-26 Waco, TX
1st CHOICE - 7 LS Autocrosses CTCC

1st CHOICE - 7 LS Autocrosses TCCC

Oct 25? Waco, TX SWR GOVERNOR’S MEETING - 7 PM @ TBD  SWR

Nov 7-8 St Louis, MO NATIONAL MEETINGS Nat’l

Nccc EvENTS

September is CTV’s last NCCC event for 
2014 and the most challenging.  The other 
events have needed CTV volunteers for just 
one day, and here we need volunteers to 
help over a three-day period.  This does 
not mean that you have to volunteer for 

all three days.  Just help where and when you can.  If 
you are not a member of the club yet, this is the perfect 
time to come out and see what we do.  I will have sign-up 
sheets available at the September membership meeting.  
If you have never worked an autocross event, we will put 
you with an experienced person to show you the ropes.  
I think the best place to watch an autocross is from one 
of the corners. 

That being said, we will host our 18th annual Super 
Speedway weekend at TMS September 20th and 21st.  The 
work will start Friday night September 19th with track 
layout/setup and registration.  Usually we get there about 
4:00 p.m. to set up the garage area, and as soon as TMS 
will let us on the track, Doug and his team will start setting 
up for the weekend’s fun.  Registration and tech will begin 
about 5:00 p.m. Friday night in the NASCAR

Garage or as soon as Carlanne and her team are ready to 
open registration. 
Weather permitting, participants and workers will enjoy 
Speedway Laps on the TMS Oval Sunday morning in their 
Corvettes, starting at 7:30 a.m.
TMS has again donated five solo laps behind the TMS Pace 
Car for our NKF Charity Raffle that will begin Saturday 
night after our dinner.
Hampton Inn & Suites will again be the host hotel for 
the weekend.  We have a block of 30 rooms. 10 standard 
double, 10 standard king, and 10 king suites.  The Saturday 
night dinner will be catered by Shinolas again this year, 
and the cost will be $12.00 per person.  If you plan to 
attend the dinner please let myself or Carlanne Hickman 
@ chickman@sbcglobal.net know.  
SWR 2014 event:

•	 Sept.	20th	&	21st	CTV	(BRCC)	18th	Annual	Super	
Speedway Weekend. Location: Texas Motor Speedway
Event meeting (location to be determined).

Rick Watson
NCCC Events Coordinator
rickandkaren@mindspriing.com

(A tremendous amount ot time, thought and action went into this months report....Ed)

Governor on vacation in Savannah!
 
Cowtown needs you to come out and support our Texas Motor Speedway event, 
Sept. 20-21!  If you have not experienced an autocross, you should consider 
entering our event at TMS; it is you against the clock (not wheel-to-wheel) and 
the surface is better than most city streets.
 
There has not been any Southwest Region Events since my last report so the 
standings haven’t changed.
 
Governor nominations are being accepted at the Sept. meeting!
 
See ya in Sept.
 

Glenda McMahan
2014NCCC Governor 
glenda-gm@att.net

GOvERNOR’S ThOUGhTS

hoaldridge Pool Party



www. cowtownvettes.org www. cowtownvettes.orgPage 12 Page  13

Late July and August are usually not 
very busy primarily due to the heat 
however, this year not counting the 
end-of-July cruise, we had two events 
in August - glad the weather made them 
bearable.

With the memorials and celebrations 
coming up, are you a Veteran?  If so, please visit our Veterans 
page and we would invite you to share your military service 
with us.  We also have member pages for each generation 
of Corvette, is your Vette represented?

2014 NCCC Nat’l Club Website Contest has now concluded 
and we won’t know the result of how our site placed 
until  Friday, August 29th; which might still be before 
you read this.   The contest judges contacted several 
club members with questions this year.   Unfortunately 
our Blue Shiner Cruise was 4-days out of the middle of 
this contest; hopefully it didn’t negatively impact our 
chances.  Regardless of how we did in the contest, we hope 
you are proud of our website and that it serves your needs 
as a member; if not, please let me know what is lacking?   
As your webmaster for the Club’s website, I always need 
your assistance to make it as great and perfect as it can 
be (business as usual right ;). As you browse around it, 
if you spot something which appears to be incorrect or 
needs attention, PLEASE contact me so it can be validated 
and updated. Maybe you have an idea for something that 
would make it better, content or even looks; we would like 
to hear about it. This is the club’s website, which is viewed 
from all over the world - so we want it to be always up-to-
date and correct.  

Are you a Cowtown Vettes “friend” on Facebook? If not, 
please do so in order that you can see and participate in the 
many comments that we receive from some of our teaser

photos. When you “like” an event and/or photos on our 
Face- book page it also helps promote and make Cowtown 
more visible. This exposure also helps us with attendance 
at events; like our NCCC events or the annual car show. 
NCCC Nat’l also has a Facebook along with some specific 
pages around conventions each year; we would invite you 
to become a Facebook friend with NCCC as well.

We continue to maintain a couple of dozen email 
distribution lists many of which go beyond the Entire-
Club list and the Officer list. If you have questions around 
the distribution lists, getting yourself added to any specific 
one, etc. then please get in touch with me. If you change 
your email address, mailing address, your Vettes, etc., 
please let membership know so that your information can 
be updated. If by chance you are not receiving the CTV-
All emails then your correct email address must not be in 
the system; contact us. Send all email and address updates 
to: ctv-membership@yahoogroups. com. When you are 
added to these lists, you will receive an email asking you 
to join – you MUST accept this in order to be added to 
the list; otherwise the invite will time-out and you won’t 
receive club emails.

Please don’t hesitate to shout if you have suggestions, 
questions or comments about your Club’s website and/
or Facebook account. Likewise if you find any pages that 
have issues or if there is something you would like to see 
or things you dislike; after all this is your website and I am 
only the caretaker of the website.

WEbmaSTER

Doug McMahan
2014 CTV Webmaster
macsvettes@att.net

Thank you to everyone for your pet food donations, coupons and money!  

James & Kim West shopped and delivered 842 pounds of pet food to the "Don't Forget to Feed Me" organization.  We delivered 
704 pounds last year, so we were very excited to exceed that amount this year.  Then, I got an email from a club member 
who wasn't able to make it to the meeting and wanted to contribute his share.  A big thank you to Richard Downing for 
purchasing food and delivering 65 more pounds to add to the club's donation!  

Our total contribution this year was 907 pounds!   Thanks again to Kim & James for their time and support to this worth-
while project!

And then there is the Thank You letter from TAFB ......  

chaRITIES

Jane Buehler
Charities Chairperson

1996 LT-4 Coupe.  6-speed.   94k miles.  
Cold air. Pretty good paint.  GS 17” rims - 9 1/2 and 11” width.  Z51 springs. Rear wheel bearings replaced.
All fluids (trans and rear end) changed in the past 18 months.
Stock inside and out except as noted. New inspection sticker. Bose stereo.
Motor has been dyno-tuned.  Cooling fans re-set to come on at 180.  
Roll bar.  5 point harnesses - driver and passenger.
Suspension has been sorted and setup for auto-cross/track days. 
Car has been used at track days with no problems except for driver-initiated ones. Good handling, dependable car.
Car was previous 1G Drag Record holder at 13.18, until record retired and reset. Car runs Group ISG NCCC speed events.
 
Has also been driven to Eureka Springs meet several times - 800+ miles (r/t), 75+mph, 28mpg.
Car has minor problems, but is a nice handling, fast, competitive NCCC Group I car.
 
Buy the car, put tires on it, enter our September event and win.     

FOR SalE

$9500.00

Walt Zschirnt
wzschirnt@yahoo.com
(682)) 365-8530

mailto:wzschirnt%40yahoo.com?subject=
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u HOME INSPECTION u
BOBBy GORMaN • 817-454-7410

BOBBy GORMaN HOME INSPECTIONS
www.bginspections.com

Professional Home Inspection TREC #9721

WhO DOES WhaT

BILL BUEHLER • 817-45PLANS
PROFESSIONaL DESIGN

www.45plans.com
Residential & Commercial: Design, Planning –  

Stock, Custom & Remodel

u HOME DESIGN aND PLaNNING u

Current club members enjoy a FREE 
“Who Does What” 

listing.  Listings renew each December.  
Contact the Editor for more info. 

DOUG McMaHaN • 817-473-3837
MaC’S DIGITaL aRT & PHOTOGRaPHy

www.macs.douglasmcmahan.com
General Photography, Custom Collages,  

Digital Artwork, Posters, etc.

u DIGITaL aRT & PHOTOGRaPHy u

DON WELLS • 817-706-9660
   BRUCE LOWRIE CHEVROLET

donwells@brucelowrie.com
Internet Manager

u aUTOMOTIVE SaLES u

SaRaH WaLkER • 817-492-0011
EDWaRD JONES

sarah.walker@edwardjones.com
4718 D Brentwood Stair Road

Fort Worth, TX  76124

u FINaNCIaL PLaNNING u

CRaIG MURPHy • 817-228-6595
CRaIG’S kaRaOkE & DJ CONNECTION

cramrp@sbcglobal.net
DJ for All Your Party Entertainment Needs

u ENTERTaINMENT u

CTV Logo  
Merchandise

Hello everyone. Welcome to the Logo Merchandise store. 
There are lots of great things for sale with the Cowtown logo 
on them. Here’s just a sampling of some of the things we have 
for sale:
Caps. .............................................................................$ 7.50
Visors ............................................................................$ 7.50
Sweatshirts....................................................................$20.00  
 (2XL and up slightly higher)

Long Sleeve T-shirts .....................................................$15.00 
 (2XL and up slightly higher)

Short Sleeve T-shirts ....................................................$13.00
Men’s & Women’s Long Sleeve Denim Shirts ............$25.00
Polo shirts. All different styles .....................................$25.00

(Please note that on all shirt orders,  
2XL and up sizes are slightly higher)

If you want your name added to your shirt,  
it’s only $3 more!

Or if you want a Cowtown logo or a certain year  
Corvette on one of your own shirts it’s only $5!

Name tags ...................................................................$ 12.00
We also have stickers, patches, koozies, and tumblers (only 
two of these left!)

So stop by the Logo table before and after the meeting to place 
your order. You’ll get your order by the next meeting.
Thanks! Karen Watson 

Logo Merchandise Chairperson
rickandkaren@mindspring.com
817-232-3871

 James West
Mid America Chairperson
jnk69vette@sbcglobal.net • 817-249-2855

“ I can get you Corvette parts 
from a major Corvette parts 
supplier for 10% off and  
free shipping.”

1/
20

15
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all correspondence should be sent to:
COWTOWN VETTES
P.O. Box 1974
Fort Worth, Texas 76101

The Cowtown Low-Down is published monthly for the members of Cowtown Vettes, and printed by LaserCopy Digital Production, Grand Prairie, Texas.
all rights are reserved. all unauthorized reproduction of artwork, photos or articles, in whole or any part thereof, is prohibited. all unauthorized use violates state and federal laws.

do you have a neW addreSS, phone numBer or email addreSS? have you Sold your corvette or BouGht a neW one?
if so, let membership know so we can update your address on the various email lists. you can send any updates to membership at: ctv-membership@yahoogroups.com.

august 22 - august 27, 2015
http://www.corvettesnccc.org/convention2015.html


